TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF DECEMBER 11, 2007

PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Parker, Walworth, Colvin, Elbert, King and Thompson

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  8

1. Meeting was convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Agenda was approved

3. There were no correspondences, meetings or training to announce.

4. Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of November 13, 2007 as prepared was seconded and passed 7-0.

5. Concerns of the Public.  Mr. Tom Fitzsimons submitted 5 copies of his letter regarding his recent ZBA appeal, as requested by the PC.  Additional copies of the letter will be made and dispersed to the Commission before next month’s meeting.

6. Planning Commission By-Laws.  Revised copy was previously emailed to the Commission and a hard copy was passed out at tonight’s meeting.  There was one change suggested by Elbert.  Motion by Walworth to approve the by-laws with one alteration was seconded and passed 7-0.  Scott will provide Briggs with signed copy of approved by –laws.
7. Article XIV Proposed Amendment.  Chairman Scott summarized the history of this action beginning with the interpretation by Briggs, the ZBA’s postponement of action, the development of a sub committee, their draft amendment and the latest legal consultation.  He asked the commission to reconfirm the direction they wish to take regarding this issue and it is agreed to move toward the next step of an ordinance amendment.  Mr. Scott suggested that rather then have the subcommittee continue without adequate information, the PC has a meeting with all interested parties.  A-Ga-Ming agrees this is the best move and will forward some possible dates to Mr. Scott.  Scott asked the Commission to review the current amendment and draft amendment, compose their thoughts regarding site plans, policies, etc. for next month’s meeting.  This is an opportunity to reconsider the PRD and permitted activities.  Sullivan suggested they withdraw Briggs request for and interpretation from the ZBA but Scott would like to wait to do that.  No action was taken at this time.

8. Zoning Ordinance Amendments.  The Commission began discussion regarding needed ordinance amendments.  They are reminded to consider the Land Use Plan and its effect on needed amendments.  Regarding wind turbines, there is no language in the Ordinance addressing this issue.  According to Sullivan, there is activity in Charlevoix and Banks townships, signing up property owners to locate turbines on their property.  If Torch Lake Township does nothing, turbines would not be allowed in the Township without litigation.  Discussion continued and it is suggested the Commission look up and review some of the sample policies that are out there regarding wind turbines. 

The Commission began with Chapter I.  After discussion it is agreed not to add item F to Section 1.02 as suggested by Briggs.  The motion by Scott to change Chapter I Section 1.02 item B to read:  Encouraging the use of land and resources in the Township in accordance with their suitability “and in accordance with the Torch Lake Township Future Land Use Plan” was seconded and passed 7-0.  It is suggested that commissioners read ahead into chapter 2 for the next meeting.

9. Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Gerry Sell is concerned with the perception of the proposed meeting with A-Ga-Ming.  Who is having input in how this decision is being made and where are the people included in this collaboration?  Scott’s reply is that the initial meeting will be nothing more than a fact-finding meeting.  Walworth suggests a letter could be sent to A-Ga-Ming including the points to be discussed so they will know the purpose of the meeting.  From the audience, Maryanne Jorgensen reiterates something stated tonight by one of the commissioners that it’s not an amendment for just A-Ga-Ming.  It is finally decided that Mr. Scott will send a letter requesting he meet alone with A-Ga-Ming and the township attorney, therefore there would be an absence of a quorum.

Tim Peterson stated that a marquee with a message is a good way to get your word out to the people.  He also wonders what A-Ga-Ming’s perception will be of the change in procedures after they left tonight’s meeting?

10. Other concerns of the Commission.  Colvin informed the PC that there is no ZBA meeting in December but they will meet in January.  He asks if the Commission is moving forward on the ordinance amendment to allow A-Ga-Ming to have weddings.  King suggested that instead of a sub committee working on the draft, perhaps we need bi-monthly meetings allowing all PC members to submit their opinions.  Briggs states that a sub committee is acceptable.  They can prepare an initial draft which would give the PC something to work with.  

11. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:26 PM.  The next PC meeting will be January 8, 2008.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

